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ZAMBIA’S STATEMENT DURING THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW OF SOMALIA, 7TH MAY 2021.

Madam President,

Zambia welcomes the delegation of Somalia to the Third UPR cycle and thank them for the comprehensive national report and update provided.
We commend Somalia for having developed the National Piracy and Kidnapping Bill that criminalizes the act of piracy and kidnapping committed by Somali pirates. While commending Somalia on this positive stride, we regret that Somalia did not have a comprehensive legal framework that addressed the rights of women and children.
In the spirit of a constructive dialogue and cooperation, Zambia wishes to recommend to Somalia the following:

1.  Ratify the convention on the Elimination of All Forms of Discrimination against Women and accede to the Convention relating to the Status of Stateless Persons and the Convention on the Reduction of Statelessness.
2. Urgently address sexual and gender-based violence and discrimination.
3.  Address female genital mutilation and early and forced marriage.
4. Ensure that victims including of sexual and gender- based violence, receive holistic support and assistance, including medical and social support, and access to remedies and full reparations.

We wish to conclude by wishing Somalia a successful review.

I thank you Madam President.
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